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August 13, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the memorandum of agreement (MOA) regarding health benefits plan design changes for the 2016 benefit year, which will enable King County to continue to provide financial stewardship for medical benefits.  The MOA memorializes benefits plan changes that the Joint Labor Management Insurance Committee (JLMIC) is empowered to negotiate pursuant to the JLMIC MOA effective January 1, 2014, through December 31, 2016, legislated by Ordinance 17611.
As provided for by the medical benefits MOA covering 2014 through 2016, the JLMIC met this year to review the medical benefits plan designs and related costs, and has consequently agreed to the following modifications:  an increase in the KingCare plan benefit access fee from $75 to $100, expansion of preventive services that are in accordance with the Affordable Care Act and adding palliative care to the SmartCare medical plan.  This agreement applies to all benefits-eligible King County employees who are represented by labor organizations that have agreed to adopt the changes negotiated by the JLMIC.
The goals of the County’s Strategic Plan pertaining to financial stewardship, with respect to controlling costs and ensuring sustainability, would be advanced by this ordinance.
The agreement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining by the JLMIC.  The agreement compares favorably with other health benefits agreements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation keeps King County’s financial stewardship commitment to the public by managing its costs in a sustainable and predictable manner.
If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2878.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
